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PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL 
MOUNTAIN VIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/mountainview/Parents/PAC |  mountainviewpac740@gmail.com 

 https://www.facebook.com/MountainViewElementarySchoolPAC  
 

Mountain View Elementary  
PAC Meeting Minutes 

Date & Time: Monday, January 13th, 2025, 6:30pm 
Location: Virtual via Zoom 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: 
Executive members: 
PAC President - Shirley Low 
PAC Vice President - Tracey Carolan 
PAC Secretary - Chelsea Dente 
DPAC Representative - Kelly Shum 
 
PAC members at large: 
Keith Cassidy 
Yan Ting Chiang 
 
Regrets: 
PAC Treasurer - Radu Pop & Carlos Davalos 
PAC Secretary - Miriam Galván Blanco 
Chris Nebre 
Coco Liu 
Jennifer Dao 
 
Mountain View families: 
Dilara Litonjua 
Shinichi Hosomi 
Savita Ramkissoon 
 
Mountain View school representative(s): 
Principal – Lisa Salloum 

 
1. WELCOME / CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order at 6:33 PM, and quorum was confirmed. 
 

2. APPROVAL OF TODAY’S AGENDA 
MOTION made by Tracey and seconded by Chelsea to approve agenda as presented. 

CARRIED 
 

  



Page 2 of 16 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM NOVEMBER MEETING 
MOTION made by Tracey and seconded by Keith to approve the minutes as presented. 

CARRIED 
 

4. TREASURER REPORT (Nov & Dec) – PAC Treasurer: Radu Pop 
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5. PRESIDENT’S REPORT – PAC President: Shirley Low 

a) PAC Feedback Survey Results – Nov 2024 (refer to Appendix A) 
Thank you to all the parents that submitted a response- 22 responses.  
Below is a quick summary: 

§ Over 90% are satisfied with frequency and content of email communications 
§ ~75% are satisfied with Munch a Lunch (hot lunch platform) 
§ Over 50% are aware of our Facebook Page for updates and info 
§ Lots of fundraising and events ideas were shared and will be reviewed and 

discussed by executives and eventually, the school. If there are any ideas that 
the parent community would like to initiate and organize, please reach out to 
mountainviewpac740@gmail.com. 
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§ For PAC meetings, attendance is still low due to time and meeting dates not 
being convenient or not having time for parents to attend/commit to. There is a 
preference for virtual meetings. We will revisit this before the start of next 
school year as we do want to increase attendance rates to include more 
parents in discussions.  

§ Some feedback suggesting parent workshop. PAC will aim to provide more 
awareness regarding DPAC workshops and school district workshops. 
 

b) Playground project updated quote of $25K for new 4 seater swing set  
(refer to Appendix B) 
Habitat Systems (vendor) replied back with site prep costs (~$15K). Hence, with cost of 
the new swing set and GST, it will be total of ~$25K.  
 
Options: Look into keeping current swing set and potentially add one new set? 
Grants: possible grants for schools and Coquitlam residents 
Lisa to talk to school district - TBC 
 

6. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT – Mountain View Principal: Lisa Salloum  
Great feedback and appreciation from teachers and the school for all the December events. 
Teachers inquired if Popcorn days will return, and Tracey confirmed this will commence again. 
Field trip proposals have been submitted to Lisa for review – in progress. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
January 21-22: 
Math Workshop K-5 -working with teachers 
January 23: 
Urban Safari Society: 10-12 animals- rescue animals brought to the school 
1 hour sessions, 3 groups, relayed to age-group level 
January 28: 
African Drumming 
February: 
Kindergarten registration 
Kindergarten Dental screening with parent approval 
Student Led Conferences-February 12th 
Valentine’s Day- February 14th- Teacher’s will reach out regarding classroom activities 
Pink Shirt Day- February 26th 

Mic’d Up- District Public Speaking Program- Mostly Grades 4-5 but will be introduced to 
younger grades. Introduction to speaking in front of an audience and introduction to different 
genres of writing. 

 
7. RECAP OF DECEMBER EVENTS 

a) Christmas Concert Concession (Thurs, Dec 12) – Radu Pop 
Over $500 was raised. This year we aimed to reduce food wastage and tried with food 
pre-orders via Munch a Lunch (cotton candy and charcuterie cups). It was overall 
successful, where everything was sold. We also had McDonalds donate a carafe of 
coffee and COBS bread via Mr. Chan donated some pastries. These items were by 
donation and this worked well. Little waste, great success!  
 
Thank you to all the volunteers that were there to help set up the concession stand and 
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to sell throughout the concert. Gratitude to Radu for all his time and efforts for making 
this happen!  
Opportunities: earlier pro-order next year, to give more opportunities to order for the 
concert. Idea brought up to raffle off front row seats next year.  
 

b) In Classroom Holiday Activity – Cookie Decorating (Wed, Dec 18) – Keith Cassidy 
Original budget allotted $400 / Final cost $496, but school will cover for $96 (icing, etc.) 
 
Cookies were sourced from a local baker and would recommend working with them 
again next year. This year we split the icing with the help of volunteers (thank you to all 
of you that helped). For day of event, there was some confusion and concerns 
regarding the clean-up, parent participation, and peanut allergies. Much thanks to 
Janice and Keith for taking the lead and organizing this event for us! 
 
Next year, we would recommend addressing those concerns during the planning 
process and paying the nominal fee to have icing divvied up by the baker instead. 
 

c) Santa’s Pancake Breakfast (Thurs, Dec 19) – Tracey Carolan  
Great success, went seamless. First year with all grades in the gym at the same time, 
as more tables were set up this year. Thank you to Tracey for heading this event for the 
past years she has been here with us at Mountain View. She has prepped this event to 
streamline it for years to come.  
 

8. DISCUSS / RECRUIT FOR 2025 EVENTS 
a) Scheduled monthly hot lunches for Jan through June 

Thank you to the current hot lunch committee (Keith & Jen) for coordinating and 
organizing all these amazing hot lunches for.  
 
If you’re interested in being part of the committee next year, please email us at 
mountainviewpac740@gmail.com. We would love more help to organize more hot 
lunches for the students next year. 
  

b) April – In discussion with United Way for a community Easter event  
Shirley is in discussion and will be applying to the local love fund via United Way for 
$1,000. Anyone in our community can appy! More details here: https://uwbc.ca/local-
love-fund-application/  
 
She has obtained a quote from Par-T Pets and wants to organize a community event 
held at the school sometime in April. United Way will invite community member and 
services to attend to expose new parents and immigrants in our community to more 
resources, while providing a free stuff animal making activity sourced from Par-T Pets 
for children. Registration will be required and must also be opened to public in our 
neighbourhood. More details to come.  
Support local company, parents can mingle while children make stuffed animals! 
 

c) May – Kindergarten Meet & Greet 
New incoming Kindergarten families will attend the meet and greet event. PAC 
President (Shirley) will be in attendance to welcome these families. All other PAC 
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executives available is encouraged to attend to spark conversations and welcome them 
to PAC.  
 
Ideas: Prizes from local companies for giving email addresses to the PAC?  
 

d) May – Grade 5 Graduation Celebrations 
Tracey has formed a Grade 5 Graduation Committee to plan for fundraisers and 
organize events (Wild Play field trip?) for the graduating class (21 students).  
 
Fundraising Ideas: Popcorn & Freezie Days, etc. 
 

e) June – Sports Day 
PAC provided hot dogs & popcorn last year, possibly the same idea this year. 
Sponsor a tent for the kids to circulate to throughout the sports day circuit.  
 
Ideas: 

• Offer a cold treat / drink  
• Temporary Tattoo 
• Face Painting 
• Food Truck possibly shaved ice - munchalunch? 

 
f) Unscheduled Events – Cultural Day (led by school), bake sale/fundraisers, etc. 

Possible Bake Sale- individually wrapped items, parent who made the baked good must 
be present and ingredient list must be visible. 
 
 

9. ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:59pm. 
 
Motion was made by Tracey seconded by Chelsea to end the adjourn the meeting. 

CARRIED  
 

 
Thank you to everyone for their participation. 
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APPENDIX A – PAC Feedback Survey Results (November 2024) 
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APPENDIX B – PLAYGROUND QUOTE FROM HABITAT SYSTEMS 
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